


Becky and I are hoping that all have kept safe over the 
past few months. The things that we have been used to 
have changed for all of us. We are not sure when we will 
get back to the normal or what will be considered normal 
in the future. We need to stay positive at this time because 
we will get back together soon and see one another again. 
Hopefully by the time you’re reading this, the businesses 
will be open and we’ll be getting out seeing our families and 
friends. All of the events have been canceled or postponed 
since the middle of March. We are trying to send out 
E-blasts to keep you up-to-date on the changes.

Summer MSA in Regina, Saskatchewan WAWA has been 
canceled.  They had upcoming payments that needed to 
be paid to Hotels and other businesses and not knowing if 
the borders would be open or not they needed to make a 
financial decision to cancel the summer MSA event. WAWA 
could not afford the risk of having it and no one showing 
up. Imperial has worked very hard for a long time to figure 
out if they wanted to have Imperial session in Kansas City or 
not. After they took everything into consideration, and not 
wanting to take a chance of seeing anyone getting infected 
and sharing it with our friends and family, they have canceled 
the Imperial Session for this year. If the resolution passes 
by the first part of June, it will give the representatives the 
chance to vote by the means of electronics for the Imperial 
Officers and Trustees.

Zoom has definitely 
become one of Zor’s 
greatest assets. The 
Divan has been able 
to have their meetings 
and conduct business 
that needs to be done. 
Because Imperial has 
lifted some of the 
restrictions on Zoom 
meetings, we are able 
to use it for a Stated 
meeting on June 13th 
at 10:30 a.m.  We are 
hoping you’ll be able to 
join us. 

Clubs and units, 
with the help of the 

Imagineers, have set up Zoom accounts so that they can run 
their own meetings and fun nights via Zoom. Zor has also 
hosted a few virtual nights and we have a few more planned. 
On the first one we had, we got to know each other a little 
better and then we voted on our favorite Shriner. Out of 16 
possibilities, John Wayne won the overall vote. We had the 
pleasure of having a Noble Terry Webster, from Australia 
join us that evening. On the second one, we voted on our 
favorite Mason, and again out of 16 possibilities, Benjamin 
Franklin won the overall vote. On the second round, we 
had the honor of Zor’s own, Imperial Sir Jim Smith and Lady 
Alice join us. Earlier that day, I had the honor of helping 
St. Croix Valley and Mehara Shrine Club feed the truckers 
at the Menomonie wayside. On another Saturday night, 
we used Zoom to have a Virtual Wine, Beer, and Spirits 
tasting, seeing that we had to reschedule the one that was 
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Order on line at:
www.claryspopcorn.com

Clary’s
Gourmet
Popcorn
105 State Street

Madison, WI  53703
608-255-2994

UPS shipping available

Pete Gunderson
& Matt Gunderson

Jeffrey A. Redmon
Your Business Counselor in the St. Croix Valley 

715-386-0100
175 Second Street South, Suite #300

Hudson WI 54016

set for that day at the Foxhole in Sparta 
until August 8th. That evening we had the 
pleasure of having the Imperial Potentate, 
Jeff Sowder, and Lady Cheryl join us. 

Thanks to all the Clubs and Units 
that stepped up to sell onions this year. 
Unfortunately, we had to cancel all sales 
due to a bad crop.

The Spring Ceremonial had to be 
canceled, but we are hoping you’ll be 

joining us in Lacrosse in December with 
your candidates. If you have anyone that 
would like to join us through a Cold Sands, 
let us know and we’ll get them in to be a 
new Noble.

Please be on the lookout for a joint 
Temple golf outing in August, advertised in 
the Zephyr (see page 6). 

We hope you all stay safe and are doing 
well.

‘From Your Zor Potentate’ continued from page 2

Zor Shriners is pleased to announce that we now have a direct 
withdrawal payment plan available to our members that wish to do so. 

If you have an interest in paying your Zor membership dues on an 
installment basis, please contact Pat in the Temple Office at 608-833-6343 ext. 1.  She will assist you 
in setting up your payment to come automatically from your checking account.  

INSTALLMENT PAYMENT  
OF DUES NOW AVAILABLE

SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN - CHICAGO
What a day at Shriners Hospital. 200 years ago Florence Nightingale, the founder of modern nursing was born. 

Happy Nurses Week with a photo taken thru the window. (Nice mask Flo!) Also a social distanced photo our team 
shared from PICU. Plus the Blue Angels did a flyover to thank health care workers.
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ZOR TEMPLE OFFICE HOURS
• Monday – Thursday, 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.
• Closed on Fridays

NOTICE
There will be a stated meeting held VIA Zoom on 

Saturday, June 13th, at 10:30 AM. E-blast with Zoom link 
will be sent out by June 11th. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION

Dear Nobles,
Based on data and opinions of public health experts and 

community officials, Shriners International has canceled 
its 2020 Imperial Session, scheduled for July 2020, in 
Kansas City. In determining whether the 2020 Imperial 
Session could be responsibly held, the perspective of 
Shriners International was to take a global vision with local 
focus. The Imperial Session is truly an annual international 
gathering at one physical location. The Imperial Divan, the 
2020 Convention Corporation, and the staff of Shriners 
International closely monitored developments and 
worked closely with the Kansas City Health Department 
in planning the 2020 Imperial Session. This planning was 
always undertaken with the hope and expectation that the 
convention would proceed, as long as it was reasonably 
safe to do so, based upon the trajectory of the Coronavirus 
and governmental quarantine and/or stay at home orders, 
actions based upon data and opinions provided by public 
health professionals.

Based on the information provided by public health 
professionals and recent governmental extension of 
existing public health orders, Shriners International 
determined that the safety of attendees and the safety of 
the community could not reasonably be provided on or 
before the start of the 2020 Imperial Session in Kansas City 
and therefore canceled the 2020 convention, due to the 
impossibility of safely hosting it.

Imperial Sir and First Lady, Jeff and Cheryl Sowder, are 
extremely sorry that they will not be able to personally 
welcome Shriners from all over the world to celebrate 
fun and fellowship in Kansas City. They have dreamed and 
planned for more than a decade to have Shriners join them 
for an incredible experience in Kansas City.  While the 
worldwide pandemic prevents us from meeting in Kansas 
City and renewing our acquaintances, it does not prevent 
us from renewing our commitment to the important work 
of the Shrine.

Additional information related to governance issues for 
Shriners International and Shriners Hospitals for Children, 
in the absence of the respective annual meetings of each 
corporation, will be provided in the near future.

In spite of our disappointment, Shriners are encouraged 
to stay safe, stay strong, and stay involved with everything 
we can do now in preparation for doing more in the future.

Yours in the faith,

 
Jeffrey L. Sowder, Imperial Potentate

Imperial Session Canceled

JUNE / JULY 2020   •   Zor Zephyr Magazine          Page  5



Zor and Zuhrah Shriners 
Potentates have planned a Golf 
Stag event scheduled for August 
23rd at Bristol Ridge Golf Course 

Somerset, WI. 

We can use this event, not only as a friend and 
fellowship event, but also a membership drive. It 
will be a 4-person scramble best ball. Starting at 

1:00 PM with dinner and prizes to follow. 

SAVE THE DATE. Cost and  
more information to follow. 

Zor and Zuhrah Potentate plan joint Golf Outing
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620 Deere Drive
New Richmond, WI 54017

PHONE: (715) 246-2261
TOLL FREE: (888) 674-6455

FAX: (715) 246-7393

www.johnsonmotorsales.com

A NEW LOOK

SVAaccountants.com

DISCOVER THE SVA DIFFERENCE

THE SAME
COMMITMENT
TO DELIVERING 
Measurable
Results.

Comstock Tire
2413 S. Park St.

Madison, WI 53713

(608) 257-1004
Your One Stop Shop  

for Tires & Auto Service!

By Milt Helmer
It was a flawless day in the mid-70s on 

Interstate 94 at the dual rest areas just East 
of Menomonie. 

The event was a free lunch served to the 
truckers by members of Mehara and St. 
Croix Valley Shrine Club on Saturday, May 
2nd, 2020.

We all know what our health care workers 
are doing to keep us safe and healthy, but it 
is the truckers of America who deliver our 
food and other needs without a thought to 
their own safety.

It was with this in mind that Roger Keller 
of New Richmond, the past president of the 
St. Croix Valley Shrine Club and also member 
of the Zor Divan, decided to spearhead an 
effort to the show these ‘knights of the 
road’ just how much they are appreciated.

He assembled crews from both clubs, 
asked for and received the support of 
numerous area businesses owners, and 
grilled burgers for the truckers. The lunch 
was complete with cookies from Best Maid 
in River Falls, Potato salad with fixin’s from 
Lakeside Foods, buns from Dairy Queen, 
Cheese Curds from Ellsworth Cooperative 
Creamery, condiments from Pete’s Pizza in 
New Richmond and the beef from Reinhart 
Foods, and t-shirts from Jerry’s Towing.

All this stuff went into bags with Shrine 
labels brought all the way from Prosticker 
owner Steve Livernash.

Zor Potentate Barry Ausen was on hand 
to welcome the truckers and interview with 
a number of media from Eau Claire.

In keeping with the Coronavirus rules all 
assembled were wearing masks and staying 
a safe distance from each other.

Clubs join hands to feed truckers

A large delegation from the St. Croix Valley Shrine Club assembled in front of Jerry’s Towing’s big rig on the West 
side of I94. In the center is Fezzy Bear from the Mehara Shrine club in Eau Claire.

Rick Buss of Jerry’s Towing is shown with special 
t-shirts given out to the truckers during the celebration.
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When the face mask 
shortage was declared, Lady 
Ronda Pedley, wife of Scott 
Pedley, PGM and current 
Marshall for Zor Shriners, 
was asked by a nurse from a 
Lancaster Nursing home if she 
could make a dozen masks 
for the nursing home as they 
were desperately needed. 
Not knowing for sure how 
to make them, Ronda went 
searching the internet to find 

a way. She found instructions on a local hospital’s website, so 
she began sewing. Another request came in, this time from Lady 
Laura Slavik, wife of PGM Daniel Slavik for 50, to help provide 
masks for their employees. She just finished 500 masks made 
at the request of the Reedsburg Lodge Brothers who will be 
distributing them to health care facilities in the Reedsburg area. 

It seemed like every time she posted on Facebook that she 
had finished another batch of masks, another order would come 
in. The owners of the Leadmine Tavern, which had been saving 
the Crown Royal bags since the day they opened, asked her if she 
could make some masks out of the bags. She was able to make 
257 of them. When asked how much she wanted for them, she 
told them that they should sell them for what ever they wanted 
to and donate the money to the Benton Fire Department. They 
sold them for $5.00 each and made the donation to the Fire 
Department.

 Ronda has supplied masks for senior living / nursing homes, 
hospitals, home health care workers, a grocery store, a grain 

Lady Ronda Pedley donates 
OVER 2600 FACE MASKS  

Just a small sample of how much 
thread she has gone through.

Lady Ronda’s new sewing machine which is computerized. Let the 
learning curve begin.

facility, some law enforcement officers and a lot of individuals. 
She has been doing all this absolutely without charge to anyone. 
When she did receive donations, some was cash and some were 
fabric and thread that she was extremely grateful for, she just 
took the cash and simply bought more supplies so she could 
keep on sewing. Since that time she has sewn over 2600 masks, 
in fact, so hard she had to replace her sewing machine.
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DONATIONS

Shriners Hospitals
for Children®

Chicago

SHC- Chicago  
In Memory of:  Donor:
Kenneth Grinde PP Virginia Johnson 
 Beverly Rogers  
 William & Julie Johnson  
 Jim & Joan Soderholm 
 Charles & Lois Hoornstra
Shawn McAllister  Miles & Candy Bradley
Roy Subera  Philip & Carol Peterson 
 George & Barbara Pulvermache 
 Donald Komplin 
 Margaret & Warren Schmidt 
 Joseph & Kara Lese 
 Joseph & Theresa Gervasi 
 Elizabeth Glass 
 Robert & Toni Wyman 
 Bette Monskey 
 Jim & Trudy Stelsel 
 Michael & Kristy Solovey 
 James & Charlotte Clark 
 John & Connie Johnson 
 Jahn & Janice Witzel 
 Jonathan & Wendy Bilse 
 Betty & Mark Peterson 
 Mark Nelson
Dennis Justus  Rodney & Diana Johnson
Roman Niemyjski  Rodney & Diana Johnson
Donald Strafford  Sharon Strafford 
 Dorma Strafford
Grace Neath  Arlen & Gloria Christensen 

Donation:
Pancake Fundraiser Green County Shrine Club
 

SHC-Twin Cities
In Memory of: Donor:
Leonard Urban  Mr & Mrs Wesley Urban  
 Mr & Mrs Sid Dye  
 PP Jerry & Diane Balschun  
 Patricia Nitzsche  
 James & Peggy Builer  
 Robert & Faye Hale
Doug Ahrens Debra Ahrens
Ruth Mannel Kenneth Mannel
Patrick Farrell Larry & Annell Nelson
Jack Reiland Bob & Marian Mickelson
Jack Jansky Martin & Mary Callaway
Ivan “Bud” Joholski Gary & Dian Krause
Jann Peterson Larry & Annell Nelson
Corey Hawkins Larry & Annell Nelson
Beverly Engebretson Allen Heinkel
Kenneth Grinde PP Allen Heinkel
Jim Benson Charles & Ruth Anne White
Alice Viney Larry & Annell Nelson 
 Doris Hoffman
Rae Farley Charles & Ruth Anne White
Captain Roger Albertson Rays Metal Works LLC
Donations: Donor:
Snow/ATV Rally Indianhead SC 
Pancake Fundraiser  Green County Shrine Club  
 Andy & Anna Burish (2)

Hospital Transportation
In Memory Of: Donor:
Leonard Urban Helen Anklam
Lee & Pat Saunders Miles & Candy Bradley
Kenneth Grinde PP Raymond & Eloice Asbjornson
Bruce Quilling Richard & Vicki Dennis 
 Helen Anklam
In Honor Of: Donor:
Gary Cuskey  Robert & Barbara Sanders
Donation: Donor:
Snow/ATV Rally  Indianhead SC

General Fund:
In Memory of: Donor:
Galen Fox Richard & Rosalie Werner
Bob Giesler Duane & Arlene Dreves

 

  

ZOR SHRINE CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Saturday

June 13th DIVAN MEETING  
via Zoom, 9:00 AM

STATED MEETING 
via Zoom, 10:30 AM

Sunday

July 19th ANNUAL MINI CAR CELEBRATION  
(see article on page 18 for more information)

Saturday

July 25th LA CROSSE POTENTATE PARTY   
(see page 11 for more information)

Saturday

Aug. 22nd WAUSAU POTENTATE PARTY    
(see page 13 for more information)

Sunday

Aug. 23rd JOINT ZOR / ZUHRAH 
GOLF OUTING    
at Bristol Ridge Golf Course, Somerset, WI. 
SAVE THE DATE, more information to come.

Jack J. Jansky • 03.21.20 • La Crosse, WI
Peter N. Gehrke • 03.06.20 • McFarland, WI

Donald G. Strafford • 02.22.20 • Bonita Springs, FL
Duane C. Norgard • 11.04.19 • St. Croix Falls, WI

James W. Allaben • 04.16.20 • Cincinnati, OH

IN MEMORIAM

DRIVER                  RIDER 
Dora Johnston Rose Helwig
Dale Anderson Duane Harvey
Dora Johnston Randy Johnston
Dora Johnston Randy Johnston
Mark Jerdee Sharon Jerdee
Darrell Smith Will Roelke
Bob Calverley Sandy Calverley
Richard Dennis Jake Seever
Bob Calverley Sandy Calverley
Bob Calverley Sandy Calverley

HOSPITAL DADS
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DONORS: 
PP Tom & Nancy Nelson
Sam Arneson
Ellen Manthe
Larry Nelson
Darrell Schultz
PP Roger & Judy Nitzcshe
PP Bob & Carol Gorsuch
Willard & Janis Reck
Bob & Amy Hering
PP Steve & Mary Ellen Peterson
Wava Grinde
PP Gary & Judy Cuskey
Ruth Kielley
Imperial Sir Jim & Alice Smith

Wayne Tubbs
PP Jerry & Diane Balschun
Lyle Fox
Burnell Roble
Joe & Mary Harker
Zor Road Runners 
St Croix Valley SC 
Nancy Merkt 
Dave Stolen 
Ray Burrows 
PP Jim & Joan Soderholm
Al & Anne Becker
PP John & Debbi Thorstad 
Allen Heinkel

FRIENDS OF THE ZOR ZEPHYR Calendar Raffle Winners!
APRIL 2020 WINNERS: 

 $20.00  • Jean LaBorde • Anoka, MN
 $20.00  • Benedict Kaminski • Custer 

 $20.00  • Hollis Herbison • Tomah 
 $100.00  • Bob Gorsuch • Fitchburg
 $20.00  • Jess Hoffman • River Falls 
 $20.00  • Donna Davis • Mondovi 

 $20.00  • Christine Webb • Wisconsin Rapids
 $20.00  • Kathy Sulver • Kingwood TX
 $20.00  • Amanda Caturig • Mondovi 

 $20.00  • Pat Munger • Morristown, TN
 $100.00  • Paul Potter • Tomah 

 $20.00  • Allen Morris • Orfordville
 $20.00  • Tina Gerber • Argyle

 $20.00  • Jess Hoffman • River Falls 
 $20.00  • Ken Mittelsteadt • Madison

 $20.00  • Bill Drecktrah • Berlin
 $20.00  • Larry Preston • Janesville 

 $100.00  • Deb Schmitz • Redgranite
 $20.00  • R Donald Schmidt • Phillips

 $20.00  • David Petska • Tomah 
 $20.00  • Bill Antonie • Fitchburg

 $20.00  • Mike Dow • Tomah 
 $20.00  • Smoke Pierce • Tomah 

 $20.00  • Billie Jo Heinkel • Hayward
 $100.00  • Gari Spagnoletti • Menomonie 

 $20.00  • Darren Soderholm • Cottage Grove 
 $20.00  • Tom Retzlaff • Wausau

 $20.00  • Amy Anderson • Dodgeville 
 $20.00  • Alyx Johnson • Watertown

 $150.00  • Lee Cushman • Whitewater 

 MAY 2020 WINNERS: 
  $20.00  • Rick Kingstad • New Berlin

 $100.00  • Diana Johnson • Watertown
 $20.00  • Pat Munger • Morristown TN

 $20.00  • Mike Herick • Watertown
 $20.00  • Jill Hanson • Albany 

 $20.00  • Donna Davis • Mondovi
 $20.00  • Mike Downey • Lone Rock
 $20.00  • John Krinke • Green Bay
 $100.00  • Norm Luellen • Beloit
 $20.00  • Philip White • Spencer

 $20.00  • Lonnie Kopp • Maiden Rock
 $20.00  • John Hoeft • Omro 

 $20.00  • Jana M Singer • Oshkosh
 $20.00  • Dave Winter • Sun Prairie

 $20.00  • Allen Coenen • Tomah
 $100.00  • Randy Johnston • Mondovi
 $20.00  • Dave Maughar • Dodgeville

 $20.00  • Ryan Bradley • Edgerton
 $20.00  • Mustapha Bello • Milton
 $20.00  • Bill Schmitz • Redgranite
 $20.00  • Susan Nunn • Janesville

 $20.00  • Tina Gerber • Argyle
 $100.00  • William “Red” Pickett • La Crosse
 $20.00  • Allyson Meyer • Black River Falls

 $200.00  • Charlie Brantner • Mondovi
 $20.00  • Bill Drecktrah • Berlin

 $20.00  • Ashly Urbanek • Bangor
 $20.00  • Ron Dommershausar • Madison

 $20.00  • Kathy Katuin • Waupaca
 $100.00  • Bob Gorsuch • Fitchburg

 $150.00  • Janice Ottman • Spring Valley

We’re sad to report that all of our camps scheduled for June have been 
cancelled. Stay healthy, friends. We’re hoping we can still have our July 
camps but will keep you all posted.

Shriners Healthcare for Children - Twin Cities
April 10

...

Page  10          Zor Zephyr Magazine   •   www.zorshriners.com

https://www.kinnistudios.com/


Home of the 
$23.95 Oil Change

www.moodyscorner.com

715-425-2472 • 590 S. Wasson Lane, River Falls, WI 54022
Family owned Since 1940!






AUTOMOTIVE
Sales • Service • Tires

Shriners, Masons, their 
Ladies, and other guests are 
welcome to this year’s annual 
steak fry at Jansky’s Eagles 
Nest on top of the Bluff in La 
Crescent, MN (just across the 
mighty Mississippi from La 
Crosse). The annual afternoon 
event brings together folks 
from all over West Central 
Wisconsin to one of the most 
beautiful areas in the state.  
The view is amazing as one 
looks over the river, the lock 
& dam, and the adjoining 
bluffs. But this is only part of 
the fun, as the cooks prepare 
a delicious steak dinner, with appetizers and refreshments for 
everyone.  Reservations mandatory!

Mark B. Hazelbaker
Attorney at Law

599 D’Onofrio Drive, Suite 222     Madison, WI 53719
Direct Line (608) 662-2300     Fax (608) 662-9977     Cell (608) 220-7271

Email mh@kasieta.com     Website www.kasieta.com

La Crosse 
Potentate Party

La Crosse Potentate Party 2020
Saturday, July 25 

Social 3:30 PM • Dinner 5 PM
Jansky’s Eagles Nest on top of the Bluff 

Apple Blossom Drive (Cty Rd 1) • La Crescent, MN

Deadline: July 19, 2020
PLEASE MAKE RESERVATIONS BY CALLING  

TODD AT 608-385-1923

Dinner Tickets: $20.00 each

Membership in the Zor Shrine means taking a 
break from work and the same old routine to mix 
with Brothers who know how to have a good time. 
Sure, you provide top notch healthcare to children 
worldwide, but you also have fun in the process 
of doing good! Thanks to the Zor Imagineers, 
Zor Shriners are always looking at better ways to 
communicate and enjoy good fellowship.
If you are looking for a way to  
relax and unwind, join the Zor Shrine. 
And for Masons in the upper Midwest you will have 
a Spring Membership Ceremonial close to home in 
New Richmond - That’s right in the backyard of our 
Potentate Barry Ausen!
Joining is easy…go on line  
at: beashrinernow.com
If interested contact Mike Kastens, 
membership chair at zormembership@gmail.
com or call 715-497-7527
JOIN US NOW!

Join Us... BE A SHRINER!
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By Lady Linda Dunham
I woke up with a thought in my heart 

today. A pattern of thoughts scattered in 
my mind, with the urge to empower…if 
only just one. 

Ahh, I love rainy Sundays. They are the 
perfect time for reflection, self-care, and 
stillness.

This Sunday is no different. A gentle 
rain, the birds chirping their gratitude, 
and a hot cup of coffee by my side. 

Here I go….
Last week, I saw a Facebook post 

reminding me of all the historic events 
others have LIVED THROUGH. My level of 
respect went through the roof. Humans 
that lived in concentration camps 
found the strength to conquer their 
circumstances and survive. They went 
on to have families, make memories, and 
LIVE. Many in the camps didn’t just sit and 
wait for their futures to be determined. 
They found ways to live in the midst of 
their hell. I don’t know that I would have 
the mental strength to endure what they 
did.

They are Heroes.
Then, we look at the Great Depression 

and all of the moving parts of that time.
Hunger, unemployment, rationing, fear 

of the unknown. And, when the end of 
the Depression came, World War 2 began. 
Can you imagine the hopelessness??

Perspective may have saved many 
lives. How did they move THROUGH those 
trying times?

My best guess is that they didn’t just 
exist through them, but they continued to 
LIVE.

The Bubonic Plague, the Great 
Depression, World War 2….Real History.

After recalling conversations at 
different times in my life with my 
grandparents, aunts, uncles and parents, 
it came to me. In order to thrive in this 
new environment we are in, we must find 
LIFE in each moment, in each day. We 
must LIVE fully and not just be.

We are LIVING THROUGH a time 
that will be talked about by our great 
grandchildren, it will be written about and 

documented. So many things we know, 
and love have faded from our daily lives. 
So much has changed. We may not all 
be on the same page with our thoughts, 
but I know we have all had something 
consistent taken from us. Something that 
“made” us who we are.

However, the human spirit remains 
the same. Solid. Resilient. Made stronger 
by the storm. I don’t have the words to 
express the strength, beauty and hope 
that my eyes have seen, and my ears have 
heard the last few months. Wish I did, so 
I could write it here today and look back 
years from now with a vivid picture of 
how the world “showed up”.

From the doctors and nurses risking 
their own lives to save others, the police 
officers and firefighters standing strong, so 
we feel secure, to the retired lady bagging 
groceries at the local supermarket.

Watching my children’s compassion 
and resilience. Seeing each morning in a 
new light.

The generosity of others. The human 
need of contributing. To the simplest 
things we have found to create a moment 
of normalcy each day. I see God working 
everywhere.

In every way. ♥️
His LIGHT has remained unchanged. 

So, on my run the other day, I took my face 
towards the sun and sky. I ran with a smile 
and asked myself some questions.

“Am I LIVING and moving forward even 
though it seems LIFE has paused?”

“Am I being a leader and an example to 
those that I love?” “Would I be at PEACE if 
today was the last day here?” For me, the 
answers are “YES”.

How we live in the midst of adversity 
can tell a lot about who we are at our core.

Ask yourself ….
Are you merely existing? 
Are you hiding in a cocoon afraid and 

weak?
Are you calming and leading others to 

hope?
Are you truly LIVING THROUGH this 

pandemic?
Go ahead. Ask yourself.
Because I did. Even through the 

uncertainty and unknowns, our clocks are 
still ticking.

Days are turning into months and the 
months will soon be a year.

I’m holding tight to my life plan.
To LIVE LOUD.
To LIVE WITH INTENTION.
To LEARN and GROW each day, as this 

is my classroom.
We aren’t being put through this test 

to sit and wait it out, friends. We are 
here to LIVE THROUGH it all. I view this 
as a very difficult course in college. We 
won’t necessarily breeze through this one 
without a few bumps and scars. It’s time 
to observe, test ourselves, and see what 
we can take from this lesson.

Just like the HEROES who survived 
the Holocaust, the Wars, the Great 
Depression……

It’s time to look inside and see what we 
are made of. ♥️

We are made of LIGHT, LOVE and HOPE. 
All within each of us.

Free to give, easy to offer…..and safe to 
share.

Stay strong. Well. And Be Blessed, my 
friends.

May you be a Star Student and Ace 
this.

LIFE CHANGING TEST.
~ Much love, Linda ♥️

We are living through a time that will be  
talked about by our great grandchildren
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The Wausauken Shriners and their ladies are 
sponsoring the Wausau Potentate Party to Honor 
Ill. Sir Barry Ausen and Lady Becky. This year’s 
party will be held at the Holiday Inn & Suites at 
1000 Imperial Ave, Rothschild (next to Wausau). 
The Banquet will take place in the Crystal Room 
II at the hotel. Take Hwy 39 Exit 185 which is the 
Business 51 exit. If coming from the north turn 
right off the exit and then turn right at second 
stop light and you will see the Holiday Inn at the 
next intersection on your left. If coming from the 
south, on I-39 take Exit 185 and turn right onto 
Bus 51 and then turn right again at the first light 
onto Imperial Drive and you will see the Holiday 
Inn on the left at the next intersection.

The Wausaukan Shriners are inviting you to 
go on your own for lunch in the area-once we 
know what the COVID-19 guidelines are. The 
local eating places in the area of the Holiday Inn 
is as follows: Green Mill (attached to Holiday Inn), 
Culver’s & Subway (a block from Hotel), The Bar 
(a block & half), Relocation Pub & Eatery (nearly a 
mile away - Cty Rd XX). 

The annual Potentate party will be in the 
Crystal II facility at the Holiday Inn with 
networking and socializing beginning at 4:45 
with a cash bar. At 5:45 we will gather for the 
banquet with entertainment followed by a 
raffle.

Please complete the coupon for dinner and 
mail with payment no later than August 14th. 

A block of rooms are being held at the 
Holiday Inn at 1000 Imperial Ave. Rothschilds. 
Rooms are $95.00 plus tax. If you desire a 
King room, the cost would be $105.00. Please 
call the hotel to make your hotel reservations, 
at 715-355-1111. (Currently Wausau is 
hosting a Blues Festival this same weekend 
and hotels may fill up quickly.)

To view the site go to www.holidayinn/
rothschild/holidayinn.com

Any questions, contact Steve Peterson  
at 715-573-4059.

More details will be in the next Zephyr, 
as more information becomes available 
regarding the COVID -19 guidelines.

Wausau Potentate Party The Nobles & Ladies day’s  
festivities are as follows: 
10:00 Divan Meeting

11:30  Timekeeper Distillery’s   
 Tour & Pizza Lunch. 

1:30 Nobles – Cold Sands  
 -initiation ceremony will  
take  place - please bring your  
candidates!! Followed by Quarterly  
Meeting and Educational update. 

1:30 Ladies meet at the Holiday   
 Inn – take in a tour and  
relax  at the Whitewater Music Hall  
downtown Wausau (Wausau old 
Masonic Lodge turn into an coffee 
house and unique pub, with the 
arts) plus take in the unique shops 
on 3rd street that are only 2 blocks 
from the music hall. 

4:45 Social hour (Crystal Rm II)   
 & Registration. 

5:45  Gather for dinner  
 and introductions

5:30 -7:30  Dining with  
 entertainment  
 followed by a program  
 and raffle

ZOR Shriners, Lady’s / Significant Others, and Cold Sands Candidates, 
will gather in Wausau on Saturday, August 22nd  (currently our 

rescheduled date) as we  “MAKE A DIFFERENCE” in 2020. 

Plated Dinner Choices:

_____ Roasted Sliced Beef

_____ Chicken Cordon Bleu

_____ Kabeelo Lodge Walleye (pan fried)

Entrees include: All plated dinners will include roasted garlic mashed potatoes, sautéed fresh green beans almondine, tossed garden salad, fresh French bread, 
coffee, or milk included with dinner plus dessert. Please let Steve know of any special dietary needs, so we may accommodate your request.

Wausau Potentate Party 2020
Saturday, August 22 - Social 4:45 PM • Dinner 5:45 PM
Holiday Inn Hotel & Suites • 1000 Imperial Ave, Rothschild, WI 54474

Name: ____________________________________________________________

Address: __________________________________________________________

Phone: ___________________________________________________________

Dinner Tickets: _____@ $25.00 = Total $________________

Deadline: August 14, 2020

PLEASE MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO: WAUSAUKEN SHRINERS PLEASE MAIL COUPON TO:

Steve Peterson 
1817 Roosevelt Street 
Wausau, WI 54403
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BUSINESS SOLUTIONS

    For all your printing and promotional needs
Business Cards, Banners, Forms, digital print, signs
                                715-268-7295
     215 Power Street   Amery, WI 54001
   Jerome  Sorensen 715-497-2645  or  Jennifer 715-497-7413

I hope this finds everyone 
safe and healthy through these 
trying times, I know Linda and 
I are doing our best. With the 
safer at home policy of the past 
couple of months, we have truly 
found out how dependent we 
are on today’s technology. One 
example is how dependent we 
have become on Zoom, not 
only for our meetings, but also 
to socialize. It has been great to 
spend evenings with many of our 
Shrine Family online, whether if 
it was to play a game or just to 
have a drink and socialize.

With the slightly, less rigid, guidelines 
from Shriners International on meetings 
using Zoom, our Potentate, Ill. Sir Barry, has 
scheduled a Stated meeting via Zoom for 
Saturday, June 13th at 10:30 AM. We are 
hoping that many of you will join us that 
day, as we can have up to 100 members 
on at the same time and because so much 
has changed since the last time we were 
able to get together. Within a few days 
before the meeting, I will be sending out 
an E-blast with the Zoom Link so that if 
you desire to join us, you can just click on 
the link.

Zoom is fairly easy to use, but there are 
a few steps you have to take to connect. 
The equipment you will need is any of the 
following:

1. Laptop computer.
2. A tablet or iPad.
3. A smart phone.
4. A desktop computer with a webcam, 

microphone (the microphone is usually 
built into the webcam) and speaker.

On one of the devices listed, 
go to the E-blast, and click on the 
Zoom link. If this is the first time 
on Zoom with that device, you 
will have to download the Zoom 
program, the download link is 
right on the page that comes up. 
After you get connected to Zoom, 
please make sure you select to use 
the computer video and audio so 
that you will be able to see, hear 
and talk to us. I will make myself 
available to anyone that would 
like some help setting up Zoom 
or would like to test it out prior to 
that day, just contact me at either 

zorcommunications2019@gmail.com or 
715-630-9143.

The other means of communications 
that we really need to work on is the E-blast 
that we have been sending out. We are 
using Mailchimp as our E-blast engine as 
it has been highly successful in getting the 
word out. The problem we are having is 
that only about 50% of the people we are 
sending them to are actually seeing them 
and opening  them up to read them. One 
reason for this is that they do not always 
go straight to your inbox, they sometimes 
end up in your SPAM or Trash folder. For 
those of you that haven’t seen them in 
your inbox, Please check your SPAM for an 
email from ‘Zor Shriners’ and if you find 
one, please click on it and mark it as ‘ Not 
Spam’, by doing that, it should cure the 
problem for future E-blasts.

As always, please feel free to contact 
me if you have any questions or problems 
with any Zor Communications problems 
you might be having. 

Stay Safe and Healthy, 
~ Chris Peters

Chris Peters
MARKETING &  
COMMUNICATIONS CHAIRMAN
& ZOR IMAGINEER’S PRESIDENT

zorcommunication2019@gmail.com  

ZOR COMMUNICATIONS

Be well. Be home. Be family.

410 N. Main St. Dousman, WI 53118  
800.848.5306 | www.threepillars.org  

Whether you join our community-based 
Wellness Connection, become a member 

of our team, or experience our full 
continuum of care, we welcome you!

Lifestyle.  Value.  Trust.

Visit our website for virtual tours, careers, 
�tness membership info, and more! 

Milt Helmer
N6356  740th St.

Beldenville, WI 54003

(715) 821-5002
miltonhelmer@gmail.com

www.milthelmer

431 Perry Street
Union Center, WI  53962

H. MARK HEDING, President

(608) 462-8441
www.drive4heding.com

Est. 1927
Truck Service Inc.
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Illustrious Sir Barry 
Ausen and Lady Becky 
came up with an idea to get 
together online during the 
epidemic. With the help of 
the Imagineers ingenuity 
it became reality. Thank 
you to all who enjoyed our 
Shriner fun and fellowship 
virtual games via Zoom. 

Each name was pre-
picked and bracketed. A 
story was told about each 
of their individual histories. 
Then voting took place for 
each round. A great way 
to learn about past Shriner 
/ Masons. Participants 
joined in and introduced 
themselves and socialized 
between voting. John “The 
Duke” Wayne won his way 
to the top with chat voting. 
Named most “Famous 
Shriner” from the 16 picks. 
Noble Terry Webster, from 
Australia - thank you for 
participating in our social 
online game. 

Stay safe and enjoy 
family time. “We make a 
Difference”

A second virtue game was played two weeks later and Benjamin Franklin was named the most “Famous Mason” 
under the same format as the Shriners bracket. Imperial Jim Smith and Lady Alice also joined in on the fun.

Zor Shriners get innovative with virtual socializing 
during Covid-19 Stay At Home order

( 800) 972-9546
No Job Too Big or Too Small

ROBERTS • RIVER FALLS
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Wow! What a year this has been for 
membership! By the time you get this issue 
of the Zephyr you may have read or heard 
about the Governor’s stay safer at home 
order. With that news from early in May we 
can now get back to finding those good men 
to be candidates for our Winter Ceremonial 
in December in La Crosse! Remember, the 
Shrine take good men and make them better 
men who have the heart and desire to help 
our kids with their medical conditions.

This year your Divan members have been 
hard at work helping get our membership 
numbers up by contacting the members who 
have not paid their dues for 2020 or have 
been suspended for not paying their dues. 
We started 2020 with approximately 180 
members on the possible suspension list and 
have now worked that number down to 99 or 
less. Kudos to their hard and dedicated work!

In the last issue of the Zephyr, I spoke 
about the temple working on getting the 
automatic payment system up and running. 
I am proud to inform everyone the system 
is in place and ready to assist you with your 
dues payment. The Divan felt this was a very 

worth while effort to get up and running 
as another tool to assist the membership 
in getting their dues paid by the month of 
December when all dues need to be paid per 
the Imperial Guidelines. If you are interested 
in the program, please give Amy or Pat a call 
at the temple. The number to the temple is 
608-833-6343.

The membership committee also has 
restarted calling each individual Shriner on 
his birthday to see how they are doing and 
to thank them for belonging to the greatest 
fraternity in the world. By making the phone 
call to the Shriner it is a very personal touch!

We have a goal of adding 50 new 
Shriners to Zor in 2020 and the membership 
committee can not reach that goal alone! 
Please start looking for the good men from 
your Blue Lodges and get their petitions in as 
soon as possible for processing. I personally 
would really enjoy seeing 75 or 100 new 
members in 2020 to bolster the current 
membership! 

The membership committee is currently 
working on a reward special for the member 
who recruits a certain number of new 
Shriners in 2020. I will be providing more 
information in future issues of the Zephyr.

Remember Zor Shrine is one of the 
premier Shrine Temples within the Shrine!

~ Mike Kastens 
2020 Membership Chairmen

Mike Kastens,  
New Richmond

MEMBERSHIP MUSINGS 
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Wells Fargo Advisors is a trade name used by Wells Fargo Clearing Services, LLC, 
Member SIPC, a registered broker-dealer and non-bank a�liate of Wells Fargo & 
Company. © 2011, 2013, 2016 Wells Fargo Clearing Services, LLC. All rights reserved.

Steve Schumacher, CFP®
Managing Director – Branch Manager
Direct: (608) 758-5330
steve.schumacher@wellsfargoadvisors.com

A TRIBUTE FOR GRADUATING SENIORS
Gary Cuskey PP & Lady Judy of Badger Buses report “A group of our bus 

drivers joined in bringing these buses to the Spooner High School as a tribute 
to our graduating seniors! Congratulations class of 2020!”
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ZOR IMAGINEERS
Created with TheTeachersCorner.net Word Search Maker

on the 
lighter 
side

(First Name)           (Member Since)

ROBERT SOLVERSON 1977
FRANCIS SPANGLER 1977
KENNETH SPERRY 1977
GERALD BRISTOL 1977

GREGORY JOHNSON 1977
MELVIN NATTI 1977

JEFFREY SCHAEFER 1977
ROBERT TEWES 1977

SCHUYLER VAN GORDEN JR 1977
ALLEN CHRISTOPHERSON 1977

DELLAR GILBERTSON 1977
ROBERT GRESSMAN 1977

KEITH KRINKE 1977
GARY LARSON 1977

FREDERICK PIASECKI 1977
JAMES SEDALL 1977
EMERY STLUKA 1977

DUANE HAMMER 1978
WESLEY HURLBURT 1978

WILLIAM KNOBLOCH 1978
PHILIP KRAUSE 1978

ROBERT MICKELSON 1978
ALLEN TRAPP 1978
JOHN WHITE 1978

KENNETH GUNDERSEN 1978

Zor Members Last Name 
Word List

Use Zapper 
App to see  

the answers to 
this puzzle

Why did the bee get married?  
Because he found his honey.

Did you hear about the two peanuts 
walking in the alley late last night?   

ONE WAS A SALTED.

Q. What do you call a psychic midget 
 who has escaped from prison?

A. A small medium at large.

A farmer counted the cows in the 
field and counted 196 of them,  
but when he rounded them  

up he had 200.
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715-643-4211

Open 7 Days A Week
Serving Nightly at 4pm 

Sunday Mornings 8:30am-1pm

Banquet Facilities for Parties  
and Special Events

6010 Hwy 51, McFarland

608-838-5888

Supper Club

Steal & Seafood • Friday Fish Fry
Nightly Specials • Carry-Out Available

Reservations Appreciated
Live Entertainment Friday & Saturday

Private Rooms Available

Restaurant/Bar and Banquet Facility
Rex’s Innkeeper

• Open Every Night 
• Lunch Mon.-Fri. 11am-2pm

608-849-5011
301 N. Century Ave., Waunakee, WI

www.rexsinnkeeper.com

Nobles & Ladies 
Hopefully everyone is staying healthy 

and safe!
There has been many deaths from 

Covid-19 and many hospitalizations due 
to it as well. But with that being said 
there also has been many good things 
being done by Nobles and Lady’s all 
over Zorland, such as many meals  being 
delivered to veterans, Meals on Wheels 
for seniors, to meals being delivered 
to families less fortunate or families to 
where parents have lost their jobs.

Even the Shrine Clubs are giving 
back, such as St. Croix Valley and 
Mehara Shrine Club for the Shriner’s 
support Trucker’s event that was done 

on Saturday, May 2nd. The many hours 
put into making masks that have been 
distributed out to those in need. Even 
simple calls to Brothers, just checking 
on them and let them know they are 
not alone. We have even enjoyed game 
nights, via Zoom.

I am hoping that everything gets 
back to normal before too long, so 
that we can do some of these things 
together.

Thanks to all for what you do! 
Stay safe & Healthy,

~ Bruce Fransway 
Zor Chief of Staff, 2020

Bruce 
Fransway
CHIEF OF STAFF

bruce@franzwas.com  

A WORD FROM YOUR CHIEF OF STAFF

Unit Captain Steve Livingston extends an open 
invitation  to everyone to attend the annual Tobacco 
Days parade and picnic on Sunday, July 19th. 
Potentate Barry Ausen  will lead the Mini Cars when 
the parade steps off at 11:30 a.m. in downtown 
Edgerton. 

It is not known as of this writing, if the parade 
would be canceled due to the Coronavirus pandemic. 
NO MATTER WHAT, the picnic honoring Potentate 
Barry and Lady Becky will go on. 

Please understand that this is not just for the 
parading units, an open invitation with NO COST 
and NO RESERVATIONS, just come to enjoy the 
fellowship, along with picnic treats of brats, burgers, 
corn on the cob, and cold beverages. Positive plans 
are made to do an ice bucket challenge. 

The Tronnes’ home is located at 855 Washington 
Road in Edgerton. If you need directions, please call 
Austin at 608-772-1811. Hope to see you on July 
19th!

Austin and Connie Tronnes

Annual Mini Car Celebration
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When someone wants to know what is so secret 
about the Masonic Lodge, there are scores of books 
and articles the inquiring mind can consult. Most of 
these are half true and usually slanted to the writer’s 
personal beliefs due to a lack of understanding the 
facts.

We will attempt to answer some of the most 
common misconceptions of this age old fraternity.

One of the most untrue perceptions of the craft is 
that Freemasonry is a religion or a cult. This perception 
comes from the fact that Mason’s form of identifying 
each other is held secret. Use of sacred passwords 
shows that a man has achieved a level of expertise 
in his life. In fact, signs, grips and words are the only 
thing that is secret about the Freemasons. Everything 
else is open to the public. Most everything else can be 
found in any large metropolitan library.

This lack of knowledge about the age old fraternity 
has led people to fear and mistrust the craft. In the 
absence of the truth, some people fill in the blanks due in 
large part from fear of the unknown.

Freemasons only ask people who wish to join “in whom they place 
their trust.” Where you worship is not important. The only requirement 
to join is that you believe in a supreme being. All faiths are welcome 
to join the Masons. There are Christians, Jews, Muslims and other 
religions who have become active members. Freemasonry considers 
the internal, not external of man as important. No atheist can become 
a member. What separates Freemasonry from religion is they don’t 
grant salvation and do not forgive sins.

How Freemasonry came to be is also a mystery to many. The 
masons of old were what is called operative stone masons. They 
were responsible for the building of some of the most beautiful stone 
structures in the world. Some of these structures still stand today 
throughout Europe.

As time went by and such grand structures were 
no longer were being built, the stone masons would 
meet in a separate building and practice speculative 
masonry. The stone mason guild was made up of 3 
separate levels of expertise; Entered Apprentices, 
Fellowcrafts, and Master Masons or overseers of the 
work. This is where Freemason’s three degrees come 
from. They show his level of accomplishment.

Another misconception is that women can be 
members. That is untrue. Only men age 18 and up 
can become Master Masons. However, women can 
become members of the Order of the Eastern Star. 
This organization is responsible for many local and 
national charity efforts. Both men and women can 
belong to the Star. In fact, many men and their wives 
belong together.

The structure of freemasonry can be mind boggling 
to the uninformed. The leader of each local lodge is 

the Worshipful Master and he has wardens and deacons. 
The word Worshipful eludes only to his title. He is not 

worshiped as some might think. He is more like to chief executive 
officer of a company.

Their work is largely ceremonial but their service to their fellow 
man is noteworthy. Each mason takes an oath to contribute to the relief 
of poor distressed worthy masons, their widows and orphans. It is an 
oath they take very serious. 

Masonic Lodges, including Hancock Lodge in Ellsworth, routinely 
help out people in distress as well as help support community 
betterment.

All in all, Freemasons are men of high moral standards who quietly 
care for others.

~ Milt Helmer, 
Past Master and Counselor 

Beldenville WI

Milt Helmer,  
Zephyr Correspondent

Secrets of Freemasonry
A MINUTE WITH MILT

ST. CROIX VALLEY SHRINE CLUB

By Milt Helmer
Rather than suffering from cabin fever during this 

Coronavirus shelter in place order, members of the St. Croix 
Valley Shrine Club, under the leadership of Roger Keller 
and Club President Ed Swenson, offered to get together on 
Zoom. 

For those who do not know about Zoom, it is a way for 
groups up to 100 to get together online for either business 
or fun.

The most recent gathering was put together on Friday, 
April 17th. It was an event that will help Shrine Club 
sponsors get back on their feet after this pandemic. Simply 

put, every one of the 25 club members were asked to 
donate $20 per member and Roger and his Lady Tammy 
spun the wheel (over Zoom) The numbers on the wheel 
were adjusted  1 to 25. Each winner receives a $20 gift card 
at one of the many Shrine donors in their area.

During the fun night when a winner was announced, 
they were asked why they joined the Masons and then the 
Shrine. The results were inspiring as well as fun.

Rod Rommel’s wife Judy showed off Rod’s new costume 
he plans to wear at events as ‘Lemon Drops” the clown.

The club is making plans to have these Zoom meetings 
once a week until health officials give them an all clear.

St. Croix Valley Shrine Club finds a way to communicate plus have fun
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MOVING?
COMPLETE THIS SECTION AND RETURN IT WITH  
THE CURRENT MAIL LABEL (BELOW) TO THE 
ZOR TEMPLE RECORDER
575 ZOR SHRINE PL., MADISON, WI 53719

Periodicals
Postage Paid

Beldenville, WI

Urgent pediatric fracture 
clinic availability

In response to Coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19)

At Shriners Healthcare for Children 
— Twin Cities, the health and safety 
of our patients, families, volunteers 
and staff is our top priority. We have 
taken action to prevent the spread of COVID-19 through screening 
for risk factors before entry to our building, limiting the number 
of visitors at each appointment and only scheduling patients who 
have an urgent need.

We feel that in order to help support our local pediatric health 
care providers, we can provide additional care for orthopaedic 
conditions that may occur with higher frequency as our community’s 
children are at home, such as broken bones. We offer patient 
appointments for urgent pediatric fractures.

Please call our injury line at 612-269-7021.
One of our providers will see patients for same day or next day 

appointments.
Fracture appointment guidelines:
● Children and adolescents, 18 years and younger.
● Suspected and/or documented fracture  

 by radiograph; please bring images.
● Stable patients only, who do not require  

 immediate intervention (e.g. closed fracture).
● If you are concerned the patient may require surgery,  

 please instruct the patient to be NPO (take nothing  
 by mouth) after midnight.

Shriners Healthcare for Children — Twin Cities is now part of 
most major insurance networks. No insurance? No problem. We 
treat any child regardless of the family’s ability to pay.

BEARS HIDING
Mehara Shrine club finds bears hiding in back of clown van.


